
From: Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov>
To: Toomey, Bob <btoomey@daodas.sc.gov>

Goldsby, Sara <sgoldsby@daodas.sc.gov>
CC: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 2/17/2016 2:36:34 PM
Subject: hold for announcement

Director and Sara,,
 
Thank you both again for meeting with us today – it was very helpful, as always.
 
We have 11:00 a.m. on Thursday, March 24th in the Columbia area held on the Governor’s calendar as a tentative 
announcement date.  Does this date work for both of you and/or do you know of any conflicts with the greater 
stakeholder community?  In addition, please let us know suggested locations in the Columbia area.
 
Appreciatively,
 
Rebecca
 
 
 
Rebecca S. Schimsa
Deputy Legal Counsel
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
O: 803-734-6068 | C: 803-429-4561
 
One SC Flood Relief Fund – www.onescfund.org
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